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Members of the Board: 
               
Approval of an Intergovernmental Agreement with Washington County for the Get Trained to 
Help Regional Collaborative.  Agreement value is $10,000.00.  Funding provided by Health 

Share of Oregon.   
No County General Funds involved. 

 
Purpose/ 
Outcomes 

The Agreement provides the basis of the working relationship between 
Clackamas, Multnomah and Washington Counties regarding the Get 
Trained to Help Regional Collaborative, which works to promote suicide 
prevention and increase mental health literacy.  

Dollar Amount 
and Fiscal Impact 

Maximum value of this Agreement is $10,000.00. 

Funding Source No County General Funds involved. 
Funds provided through Health Share of Oregon. 

Duration Effective January 1, 2022 through December 31, 2023. 
Previous Board 
Action 

Issues February 15, 2022 

Counsel Review Reviewed and approved January 5, 2022   Kathleen Rastetter 
Procurement 
Review 

Was this item reviewed by Procurement? No. 
Procurement review not required for intergovernmental agreements. 

Strategic Plan 
Alignment  

Ensuring safe, healthy and secure communities through the provision 
of mental health and substance use services. 

Contact Person Mary Rumbaugh, Director – Behavioral Health Division – 503-742-5305 
Contract No. 10502 
 
BACKGROUND: 
The Behavioral Health Division of the Health, Housing & Human Services Department requests 
approval of an Intergovernmental Agreement with Washington County for the Get Trained to 
Help (GTTH) Regional Collaborative.  The Collaborative, which also includes Multnomah 
County, promotes suicide prevention and increases mental health literacy through a shared 
website, trainings, and acting as a forum for sharing experiences, lessons, and problem solving 
related to GTTH.  In December 2018 the Collaborative adopted a charter and developed a 
policies and procedures handbook outlining the focus, roles and policies and 
processes/practices of the group.   Clackamas County has served as the administrative and 
fiscal lead for the Collaborative, however as of January 2022 Washington County has assumed 
this role.  Each county has agreed to continue to contribute $5,000.00 per year to share the 
cost of the Collaborative. 
 
 



 
 
RECOMMENDATION: 
Staff recommends Board approval of this Intergovernmental Agreement. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
 
Rodney A. Cook, Director 
Health, Housing and Human Services 
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